
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Washington & Old Dominion Trail Lighting project in fiscal year 2024. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Leesburg, Virginia, located at 25 West 

Market Street, Leesburg, Virginia 20176. 

 

The funding is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will install lighting on a 1.25-mile segment 

of the Washington & Old Dominion Trail, increasing pedestrian and cyclist safety during early morning 

and evening hours including for students using the trail to access the nearby Loudoun Valley High 

School. 

 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

                         

Jennifer Wexton 

Member of Congress 


